


the clan hides in 
plain  sight, among 
the muggles of 
american suburbia.



but we are 
anythingbut normal. 
ever since the fall 
of britain to the 
saxons, our clan has 
protected the 
secrets of the 
druids.



a clan that goes back 
to a time where 
human and animal 
overlapped and when 
the gods and 
goddesses walked 
among men.



i am not a druid. i am 
one of those who 
have not developed 
the abilities needed 
to become a 
powerful witch or 
warlock.



this is my mother. she 
is a witch. she used 
to be  the assistant 
of the immortal one. 
a druid that has lived 
for 3000 years.

i just want you 
to be polite ok? 

annetta may 
become the next 

vessel of the 
immortal one.



has 
cliodhna 
told you 

this?

cliodhna is the 
ancient name of the 
immortal one. she 
has also more more 
mundane name, viola, 
she uses in public.

you know 
she does not 

talk to me 
anymore. i 
messed up, 

ok?

sorry, i 
know. 

hi there 
frank!

now frank has power. 
he is the new 
assistant of 
cliodhna, my 
mother’s rival.

mother botched one 
of the biggest 
robberies in clan 
history. cliodhna had 
still not forgiven 
her.



now my mother has 
to suck up to him, to 
gain some protection 
from the wrath of 
the immortal one.

you have 
met my son, 

jimmy.

pleased 
to meet you, 

son.

meet my 
daughter 
annetta.



annetta, what 
did i say about 
sweets before 

dinner?

she was beautiful, i 
had to give her that.

let’s go 
and eat, 

shall we?



tell me 
frank. are the 
rumours true?

i 
shouldn’t 
be telling 

you this, but 
yes and no.

there is 
a list of 

candidates, 
and annetta is 

one of 
them.

it is a great 
honour to 
become the 

vessel of the 
anointed one, 

annette.

i could see that 
annetta was 
unimpressed. she 
clearly did not 
cherish the idea of 
living the rest of her 
life as a MILF.



She would have to 
watch the immortal 
use her body for 
whatever pleasures 
she craveD.

i will be 
very 

disappointed, 
of course, if i 

am not chosen. 
it is a great 

honor to 
sacrifice my 
body to the 
immortal 

one.

i am sorry, 
honey, but 

some say our 
guiding light has 

decided to 
become a man in 

their next 
incarnation.

really? 
She hasn’t 
been a man 
since she 

fought for 
the 

stuarts.

ah, she had prepared 
a proper answer.



i don’t think 
it would be a 
wise decision, 
but she has 
gotten such 

strange lusts 
these last 

years.

do you 
know who i 
have heard 
will be the 

new 
vessel?

no.

she 
wants a 

young boy 
this time. 

someone who 
does not 

draw 
attention 

to us.

it could be 
you.

nonsense.



two weeks later the 
immortal one came 
to our house.

donna!



oh my 
god,  

cliodhna.

i could hear the 
relief in my mother’s 
voice. she took this 
as a sign of her being 
back into the inner 
circle.

having the immortal 
one visiting your 
home was a great 
honor.

but there was always 
a price to pay.

good to 
see you again, 

donna.



she was sex 
incarnated, 
voluptuous, 
beautiful, with a 
powerful 
personality.

and this is 
your son, 

johnny. i have 
heard a lot 
about you, 

johnny.



Johnny, i 
have to know, 

are the rumours 
true?

what 
rumours?

that 
you have an 

extraordinary 
big cock?

oh  
cliodhna, 

why do you 
ask such a 
question?



because i am 
bored. several 
hundred years 

of the same kind 
of fucking.

i am looking 
into some new 

exciting 
candidates for my 

reincarnation.

and your son 
is one of the 
candidates.

did 
you hear 

that son? 
you might 

become the 
next vessel 

of the 
immortal!

i did my best to 
smile. my mother 
would gladly 
sacrifice 20 years of 
my life to be back in 
the good graces of 
the queen.

i am 
sure you 
wonder, 

johnny, what 
it would be 
like to be in 

my body.



you 
wonder, 

don’t you?

you 
could play 
with my big 

tits all 
day.

would 
you like to 

have big tits 
like mine, 
johnny?



of course 
not!

you have 
to stop 

teasing him.

here’s 
looking at 

you kid!

What do you say, 
johnny. imagine a big 
cock between your 
tits.



now, 
what do you 

think?

about what?

about me 
taking over your 

body and 
everything.

he 
understands 
our culture 

and our 
traditions. that 

would be a 
great honor.



do 
you know 

what’s great 
about being a 
woman like 

me?

you 
can get 

all the sex 
you want with 

the best 
looking guys 

in the 
world.

i am not into 
guys.

but you 
would be if 
you were in 

my body.



do you 
know what i 

love the 
most?

i didn’t really want 
to know.

no…

two guys at 
the same time, 

one in my pussy, 
one in my ass.

something 
to think 

about, eh?



i live with a few friends 
in an apartment block 
downtown. i’m a 
student. harold is a 
carpenter. Jim works 
as a shop assistant at 
buy more. trevor is 
also a student.



she said 
that? 

one in the 
ass?

yeah, 
she did. 

pretty crazy, 
eh?

so any 
minute now 
she might 

use her magic 
and take over 

your body.

and 
then, when 
you become 

her, she 
expects you 

to…



no! of 
course not! 
guys! come 

on.

gotcha!

yeah. johnny isn’t 
concentrating.

he is 
looking 

forward to 
his new life 
as a milf.

bye, bye 
cock! hello 

pussy!

and right then it 
happened.



my smile stiffened.



i felt sick. my hands 
started shaking. my 
vision got blurred. 



i saw strange 
shadows and weird 
movements.



well, seeing 
that stupid look 
on your face, i 

guess the spell 
worked as it 

should.



oh fuck, 
oh fuck oh 

fuck!

oh god oh 
no please!

yeah 
boy, you are 
all woman 

now!



big tits, 
big ass, a 

sweet pussy. 
and  our 

leader has 
your body to 

play with.



i couldn’t think 
clearly.

i was completely 
distracted by the 
weight on my chest, 
the soft long hair 
that cascaded down 
my shoulders. and the 
taste in my mouth. it 
was different. it was 
sweeter, somehow.



i glanced down. my 
god, those things 
were huge.



yeah, 
you get it 
now! that 
balcony is 
yours now, 

and boy will 
the boys 
drool 
over it.



billy! 
your 

goddess has 
found a new 

home.

really? 
already? and 
who are you 

now?

i’m… i’m 
johnny…

she 
swapped with 

a boy?



god, that’s 
harsh. lost your 

dick, did you? i 
cannot even 

imagine...



billy is 
your lover 

you know. do 
you want 

him?



are you 
crazy? god, 

no!

don’t be so 
quick. that 

body of yours is 
made for 

cock.



cliodhna 
chose this one 
because of his 

big cock.
i would love 

a bite.

i was trapped in 
bizzaroworld. i had 
nowhere to run.

these people were 
crazy. they pretended 
that what had 
happened to me was 
normal.



what 
am i 

supposed to 
do?

go on with 
your life. you 

will be 
financially 

compensated. 
take a holiday

i am so 
scared.

you have to 
realign your 

mind with your 
new body. play 
with your bobs. 

have an 
orgasm!



and then she went 
after billy, upstairs.

mum, it is 
me… johnny! … 
yeah, she took 

my body.



i have no 
idea what to 

do.

yeah, 
lizzie is 

here. she 
went 

upstairs.

yeah, i know 
that it is an 

honour and all and 
that you are on the 
inside again, but i 
have become an 

old woman!

35 is 
old! 35 is 

ancient. 35 is 
like being 
born in the 

jurassic 
perioD!



ok, i will 
talk to 
lizzie.

that perfume of hers 
made my head dizzie.

lizzie?
i need to 

talk to you.



the shower was 
running.



i love it, i love 
having your cock 

inside me!



i could not help 
myself. i had to 
look.



she was insatiable, 
urging him on, 
pushing her pelvis 
down on his big dick.

and that smile on her 
face, i could see that 
she loved it.



this was some kind of 
worshipping. she 
loved his cock. she 
played with it. she 
lifted up her big tits 
and embraced it with 
them.



i could feel a 
strange sensation 
between my legs.

i guess i was 
expecting an 
erection, but instead 
i felt some kind of 
moist heat.

i was so confused. 
who was i? was i him? 
was i her?

oh yeah, fuck 
me hard!



she just let him do 
whatever he wanted 
with her.

she was so confident 
in her sexuality. 
clearly proud of who 
she was.

and it dawned on me 
that he had probably 
done the same to this 
new body of mine this 
very week. i could do 
what she did.

i could lift my big 
tits and let him fuck 
them. i could spread 
my legs and let him 
inside me. i felt weak 
in my knees. i was 
shaking as if i had 
some kind of fever.

i could not take it. I 
ran away . i ran 
downstairs and 
called for a taxi. i 
guess my credit 
cards were good.



i had no idea what 
cliodhna had done to 
my body, but when i 
came back to the 
apartment, it was 
empty.



i later learned that 
they had gone to an 
orgy, where “viola” got 
to test out my big dick 
on some female 
members of the clan. 
they all wanted to 
please the new king.



and yes, i admit, i was 
curious. she now had 
my cock. i had her 
tits.

and down there. well, 
the bulge had gone. it 
felt so weird, so alien.



and even if i was 
shocked and 
appalled, i felt a 
smile on my face 
when i touched that 
pink bra.

i loved the feeling of 
these tits, my tits, 
full but soft, big 
but perky. She had 
sculpted them with 
magic, i could feel it.





i let my hander 
wander down south, 
to explore a 
different jungle.

oh, wow!





i was not sure what 
drove me: the man i 
had been lusting for 
this woman, or the 
woman lusting for 
someone else.



it was my turn to 
make dinner that 
week. we shared the 
housekeeping shores 
among us. 

i felt extremely 
exposed and 
confused, my body 
out of balance and 
very much concerned 
about how i looked.



i felt like everyone 
was looking at me.



and some of them 
clearly were.



but i was also 
baffled by the way 
the women treated 
me. as one of theirs, 
asking me questions 
about cooking.





gotcha!



hi guys!

oh my 
god… 

johnny, is 
that you?



yeah, well, 
yeah. i have 

bought some 
groceries. oh… ok..

this was very 
awkward.

they would never 
look at me as one of 
them, anymore.

did 
you see that 
cleavage?

that’s so 
weird man. how 

ould that 
feel?



he has a 
pussy, damn 

it!

i know… 
gawd.

i could hear them.

hi 
johnny. how 

are you 
coping?

trevor has a 
somewhat higher 
social intelligence.

thank 
you for 

asking. I 
don’t know… 
you know…



to be 
honest with 
you, i do not 

know.

well, i have a 
kind of stipend 

now.

i guess 
that’s good, 
because you 
cannot study 

anymore.

i am sorry 
for you, man!

yeah, 
well, man 

isn’t exactly 
the term…



i needed a 
distraction. time for 
myself.

i talked to 
johnny.

he is kind 
of sexy isn’t 

he?

god, 
those tits. 

dude!



where is he 
now?

he is 
taking a 
shower.

is he now?









get out of 
here! you 

creep!

i tried to cover 
myself. 

but i found it hard 
not to look down on 
that big cock of his.



please… 
please… i cannot 

do this.



listen 
johnny… 

you are not 
johnny 

anymore. you 
are a woman 

now.

the 
other boys 
do not see 
that… yet. 
but i do.



you are 
soooo sexy.



what the 
fuck!

i was saved by 
the bell

we are 
just foolin’ 
around, you 

know.

there is 
no need to 
tell the 
others.



cliodhna 
wants to 

talk to you. 
Jeez!

what? 
yeah… i am 
back in our 
flat… send 

me more 
clothes?… 

ok



no, i 
haven’t… 
no… no… 
that is not 
going to 
happen.

no, i am 
not going 

to let them 
fuck me, 
dammit.



fuck, 
those tits 

are big. you 
touched 
them?

he was all 
over her!



“Her”????

she is 
all woman 

now. we have 
to stop 

calling her 
johnny.

yeah, i am 
grateful for 
the stipend.

i’ll admit 
they are 

beautiful. but 
men do not look 
me in the eyes , 

anymore.

so that was how my 
male voice sounded 
like.







what the f…

jim! come 
on!



i took a deep breath. i 
knew jim and women. 
he was relentless, 
and i was now the 
target.

you 
really like 
me, don’t 

you?

the idea was to grab 
his cock to humiliate 
him, but that hard 
throbbing thing did 
something to me.



OH MY GOD.



how does it 
feel being soft 
and round and 

curvy like 
that?

you 
have some 
huge tits, 

man!

those tits 
remind me of 

who i have 
become every 
minute of the 

day.



i cannot do 
this!!!

but he would not let 
me escape. i had 
never kissed a man 
before, and if i had 
done so i would 
probably have found 
it disgusting.

but now that i was a 
woman i actually 
found the taste, the 
texture and the 
smell enticing. i 
liked the hardness of 
his body close to the 
softness of mine.



he pushed me over 
and went down  on 
me.

i looked down on his 
tongue licking my 
clit and felt a shiver 
up my spine. 

i grabbed my tits, 
played with them, 
caressed them.

my nipples were rock 
hard.



oh god, 
yeah!

i started to rub my 
clit, feeling and 
orgasm coming on.

ah, ah, oh, 
ah!

fuck 
johnny, you 
are such a 

girl.



hey, no.. 
you cannot 

do…

oh god! i could feel his big 
cock slide inside my 
pussy, filling me up.



all my resistance 
was gone. he started 
to move, in and out, 
faster and faster.





he realized that i had 
surrendered and 
turned me over.

get up.



where did he 
go?

he 
is most 

likely trying 
to get a piece 

of girly 
johnny’s 

ass.



he 
won’t fuck 

a guy! 
seriously!

in case 
you haven’t 

noticed: 
johnny is now 
a sexy milf, 
not a guy.



feels 
good, 

doesn’t it?

oh yeah…. 
yeah….



you are 
starting to 
love being a 

woman, 
aren’t 
you?

hey! what? 
who?

i could feel harold 
brush his cock up 
against my pussy, 
lubricating it.



you are 
crazy.

it didn’t hurt much. i 
guess the immortal 
one had had a lot of 
anal sex in this body. 
she had told me as 
much, remember?



i could feel their 
cocks bump up 
against each other 
deep inside me, only 
my vaginal wall 
separating them.

oh my 
god. 

oooooh…



they realized they 
had a female friend 
now with whom they 
could play out every 
dirty fantasy.



and i let them fuck 
me, because it felt 
so good.



yeeeeaaaah!



you are such 
a slut!









i could feel my 
whole body shake.

i could feel 
contractions in my 
vagina and my ass, as 
they both tried to 
milk those cocks for 
all they had.

it was as if my mind 
was going deep into 
my body. and i came…

and i came… over and 
over again.









so 
i guess we 
are still 
friends, 
right?



i guess so.
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